CGC Women's Nine Hole Association Board Meeting July 7, 2025

The meeting was conducted in person at Freeman's Grill, Captain's Golf Course.

Attendees: Cindy Davey, Paulette Goeden, Joanne Cirincione, Susan Olin, Donna Potts, Deb Vierra, Kathleen Barry, Mary Cornetta-Brown, Kathy Turieo, Anne O'Connell, Cheryl Villandry, Sharon Marotti, Susan Sorrento.

The meeting was called to order at 8:31 a.m. by President Cindy Davey.

Secretary's Report: A motion was made by Anne O'Connell and seconded by Paulette Goeden to approve the June 2025 minutes. The motion passed by unanimous consent.

Treasurer's Report: Paulette Goeden reported that there is a balance available for operations of \$4,140.28 in the checking account.

Paulette asked the question "Do we want to use the leftover money from the Welcome Coffee event to help offset expenses for the September annual meeting?" Cindy will add this item to the August agenda.

Vice President/Membership Report: Deb Vierra reported that there are no changes to the 59 paid members including 5 new members this year.

She shared she was asked from a prospective member "Why should she get a GHIN from MA golf if she already has one?" Deb will ask Jay for clarification and report back in August.

Deb reported that she checks into GHIN weekly and asks members (through email) to post their scores from league play if she sees they have not done so. She shared this has been working well.

Communications: Anne O'Connell reported that she has obtained all Emergency Contact information from Jay/CGC. The next step is to have all our members review and update/complete the information. Once updated, the list will be kept by both CGC and on our member website.

Deb V. will add "Emergency Contact" to the applications for membership next year.

Golf Commission/Pairings: Anne O'Connell reported no news on the Golf Commission as their next meeting isn't until Tuesday, July 8, 2025. She shared how great Joanne is doing on the Pairings Committee and is now working independently on weekly pairings.

Scoring: Margaret Litavis mentioned that there was a question about the number of winners on Flag Day. The Board will review weekly scoring and prizes for the 2026 year.

Website: Sharon Marotti reported that Susan Sorrento is doing great with all tasks. Please email both of them if you have to share/communicate with Website Committee.

Sunshine: Kathleen Barry reported she sent no cards this month.

Social: Kathy Turieo reported that she has not received a bill for the crew luncheon yet. She will be working on the Annual Meeting event.

Rally – August 21st: Cheryl Villandry joined the Board meeting to report on progress. It will be a Step-Away Scramble format again. Members can invite guests and if they are a non-member, there will be an additional \$30 cost added to the usual costs of: Cuda Center donation, carts, and food. She already has 6 gift baskets for raffle and is asking for more; value at \$100+.

Cheryl is adding a couple of new ways to raise money. Navillus Bar & Grill has given us a generous donation.

Tournaments/Prizes: Donna Potts reported that sign-ups for League Championship (July 17, 24, 31) are under way. So far: 13 sign-ups for net play and 1 for Championship play. Joanne C., our last year's winner, will not be playing this year. Donna will send out an email to encourage more participation in the Championship event.

After the close of sign-ups, Donna will send an email to all members in order to provide everyone a final/additional chance to confirm play.

Other Business: Susan Sorrento asked the question: "Is there a way for 9 holers to check in on Thursday mornings other than at the Pro shop?" Walkers and cart riders all check in at Pro shop now and some weeks there is a wait. Anne O. will ask Jay if we can provide him a list of golfers at the end of play instead of checking into the Pro shop.

The next meeting will be held on <u>August 4, 2025 at 8:30 a.m. at Freeman's Grill</u>. Full Schedule of 2025 Board Meetings: Sept 8, Oct 6 and Nov 3.

A motion was made by Sharon Marotti, seconded by Margaret Litavis to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 a.m. The motion passed by unanimous consent.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Cornetta-Brown, Recording Secretary